
MINUTES OF A MEETING 0F PENTEWAN VALLEY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2020 HELD REMOTLY VIA ZOOM AT 7PM.
Present: Cllrs Vicky Cartwright, Derek Yeo, George Muskett, Wendy Coop, Steve Street and Miranda Smith.

In attendance: Cllr James Mustoe CC, Anne Cruickshank (Clerk).

	(20/303) Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Avery and Cllr Coop who also tendered her resignation from the Council. The clerk was asked to write and thank Cllr Coop for her contribution to the Council.



	(20/304) Minutes of a Meeting of Pentewan Valley Parish Council held on 19 August 2020
It was resolved that the minutes of the Parish Council held on 19 August 2020 be signed as an accurate record of the meeting.



	(20/305) Declarations of Interest on Items on the Agenda

There were no declarations of interest for any items on the agenda.



	(20/306) Chairman's Announcements 

The Chairman raised the issue of virtual meetings and suggested that in view of recent changes to the social distancing measures by the government the council should continue to meet virtually until they have been advised it is safe to resume normal meetings.


	(20/307) Public Participation 

There was one member of the public present Mr John Kingsley who wished to speak regarding planning application PA20/06839. Higher Trewhiddle Farm Lane. From Pentewan Road to Higher Trewhiddle Farm St Austell PL25 5DA. Variation of Condition 2 (in accordance with approved plans) of decision PA19/10829 for the construction of seven dwellings (six 3-bedroom and one 4-bedroom) in order to change Plots 1, 2, 6 and 7 from semi-detached 3-bedroom dwellings to detached 3-bedroom dwellings. The chair asked that the item be discussed under public participation and Mr Kingsley gave an outline of the changes to the application RESOLVED that the clerk should respond to the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) stating that Pentewan Valley Parish councils objection still stand as per the previous application the council believes that this is over development of the site and will offer poor quality and cramped standard of living.


	(20/308) Cornwall Councillors Report

Cllr James Mustoe gave the following report
I have finally had a reply to my earlier correspondence regarding the works on the Horseshoe Trail in Pentewan from Cornwall Council’s Countryside Team Leader
I am pleased they have now replied in full, apologised and said what they are going to do to prevent issues like this from happening again in the future.

At the time of writing this (16 September), I am still awaiting written confirmation of when the additional corrective surfacing works are taking place. I have been verbally assured they will be done by the end of the month.

Mevagissey Surgery.

Update on Mevagissey Surgery contract changes:

On 28 August, St Austell Healthcare were successfully approved to provide primary care medical services for the population registered at Mevagissey Surgery from 14 September.

The practice will be run as part of the network of branch surgeries operated by the group. I am pleased to have seen NHS Kernow recognise the urgency and priority of this situation, and that they have worked around the clock, dedicating significant time and resources into finding a solution with neighbouring practice St Austell Healthcare, in a way that means there will be no gap in service at Mevagissey Surgery. I wish St Austell Healthcare well with their new contract and look forward to working with them. Other local NHS groups, as well as the Parish Councils and the wider community to ensure this is a lasting success. I would encourage the Parish Council, if they are interested, to invite SAHC to one of their meetings, to present on the new contract in more detail. I have already met with SAHC and will be doing so regularly in the future.

Traffic issues

I was pleased to see the Community Network Panel endorse mine and Cllr Pears’s concerns about Pentewan Roundabout and the B&Q/Cattle Market junctions and write to Cornwall Council with concerns relating to overdevelopment and upgrading the roundabout. The new bus stop on Porthpean Road near the top of Tregorrick Road has that I requested following a request from residents has now been completed and buses are stopping there. I also continue to chase for an update on the Tregorrick traffic calming measures.

Misc. issues

It is the Keep Britain Tidy Great British September Clean from 11-27 September.

This year because of Covid-19 I have had to pause the community litter picks due to the restrictions so everyone can stay safe. With the new restrictions this is even more appropriate and as such Keep Britain Tidy have asked organisers not to hold public events during this period. However, we can all still do our bit and I will be trying to personally do a litter pick in a litter pick in different places locally every day until the 27th. I have already done litter picks in the Parish on Gypsy Lane, Aglets Way and the Menagwins car park, I still have a lot of litter picking gear which is for community use so if anyone would like to borrow some and do their own personal litter pick, while sticking to social distancing guidelines and staying safe, they are welcome to do so, just get in touch.

I am awaiting a date for the next meeting, probably virtual, of the Pentewan Flood Defence scheme group.

In response members asked if it was possible to share the finding of the flood defence scheme to the other share holders in the project Cllr Mustoe agreed this was a good idea. The Clerk will advise the Flood defence scheme group they would be sharing the information.



	(20/309) Crime and Disorder 

There was nothing to report.


	(20/310) Planning Applications and Related Matters

(a) To respond to the following planning applications and any planning applications received after publication of this summons

(i) PA20/06576 - Erection of garage, hard standing and crossover on the land south east of Rock Cottage Pentewan St Austell RESOLVED that the clerk should respond to the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) stating that Pentewan Valley Parish Council has no objections to this application but would like to note that the development is within the flood plain
(ii) PA20/06319 – outdoor fenced horse area with a sand surface 20m X 40 M for private use on land west of Park Matthews Cottage Roseweek St Austell. RESOLVED that the clerk should respond to the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) stating that Pentewan Valley Parish Council has no objections to this application
(iii) PA20/06850 Application for non-material amendment following grant of planning permission PA20/03836 Amendments on North East Elevation Levalsa Mere Farm, Levalsa Meor St Austell RESOLVED that the clerk should respond to the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) stating that Pentewan Valley Parish Council has no objections to the minor changes to this application.


	(20/311) Parish Council Casual Vacancy – London Apprentice

There were no applications received


	(20/312) Community Governance Review 

The clerk advised that the project officer had been in contact and was collating all the responses received from the public, at Phase 3 of the Community Governance Review, prior to presenting the findings before the Electoral Review on 23 September 2020. 
Members asked the clerk to write to the clerk of the review board and advise that Pentewan Valley Parish Council heavily contested the boundary change and to raised the concern that there could be a conflict of interest in relation to the chair of the Governance review panel.


	(20/313) Climate Change Action Group

Notes from the first meeting were circulated and Cllr Cartwright gave an update of the items discussed the next meeting was on 23 September 2020.


	(20/314) Standing Orders

It was RESOLVED to adopt the amendments to the standing orders document until 7 May 2021 or the repeal of the legislation.


	(20/315) Pentewan Flood Defences

(i)  Awaiting the date for the next meeting

(ii) there was nothing to report



	(20/316) Riverbanks
It was noted that the fallen tree had been removed.


	(20/317) Menagwins Water Treatment Works/Levalsa Pumping Station

There was nothing to report


	(20/318) Menagwins Car Park

There was nothing to report 



	(20/319) Tregorrick Road Safety Improvements

It was noted that Works due to start in November 2020There was nothing to report



	(20/320) Highways matters

Cllr Smith raised concerns that a buddleia growing under the bridge at Pentewan had been reported but not removed, Cllr Mustoe was asked to follow this up.


	(20/321) Pentewan Car Park

(i)The the draft Lease with Pentewan Sands had still not yet been agreed. Cllr Ward to contact Pentewan Sands 

(ii) The payment machine continues to cause concerns the clerk is in contact with Metric who are trying to resolve the issues. 


	(20/322) Pentewan Toilets
It was RESOLVED that the cleaning contract with Cormac will continue from 1 October 2020 until 31 March 2021 and only one unit will be open to the public.


	(20/323) Financial Matters

(a) The National Joint Council for Local Government services (NJC) was noted

(b) it was Resolved for the laptop to be repaired 

(c) Current balances were noted, and the following payments were authorised.
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INVOICE No. SUPPLY /SERVICE  NET   VAT   GROSS  Comments

Payments made/due since last meeting

06/08/2020 DD British Gas 400595570 Car Park Electricity (Aug 20) 18.87               0.94           19.81         

22/09/2020 DD British gas 973522578 Toilets Electricity (July 2020) 16.73               0.83           17.56         

10/08/2020 DD BT MO18 Car Park Broadband 35.99               7.20           43.19         

01/08/2020 DD Cornwall Council 802558284 Business Rates Public Toilets 55.00               -             55.00         

DATE REQUESTED

25/08/2020 BACS SLCC QL197930 CiLCA Course Fees 350.00             -             350.00       

01/09/2020 BACS SLCC MEM230463 SLCC membership renewal 109.00             -             109.00       

28/08/2020 BACS Pentewan Sands PENTEWAN Parish Bus Shelter rent 5.00                 5.00           

 

01/09/2020 BACS GM Computer Systems INV-112394 Laptop Service 40.00               8.00           48.00           

 

10/09/2020 BACS Staff Costs  Jul-Sep costs and expenses 779.25             779.25       

1,426.81    

PENTEWAN VALLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Schedule of Payments 9 September 2020




	(20/324) SLCC National Conference

It was RESOLVED and approved for the attendance of the clerk at the virtual SLCC National Conference at the cost of £25.



	(20/325) Meetings/Training Attended

The Clerk attended Cilca training on 21 August and 3 September and the Smaller Councils meeting 2 September.

Cllr Ward Attended Eden to Heligan trail stakeholders meeting 21 August and the Community Network Panel 10 September 



	(20/326) Correspondence Received

There was no additional correspondence received


	(20/327) Dates for the Diary

18 September 2020 Wilding Conference Cllr Cartwright to attend
26 September Carbon neutral Cornwall

12-16 October SLCC Virtual National Conference



	(20/328) Dates of Meetings 

To note dates of forthcoming meetings (At 7.00pm in the Committee Room, St Austell Information Centre, Penwinnick Road unless stated 21 October 2020, 18 November 2020, 16 December 2020, 20 January 2021, 17 February 2021, 17 March 2021.



The Meeting Closed at 20:17pm
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